VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
NOVEMBER 11, 2009
By phone:
Josh Quentzel



Geri Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Bill Babbitt



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Angela called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m. and confirmed a quorum was present.  Bill explained Ethan would not be able to participate in the meeting as Ethan’s wife had just had a baby boy.

Geri made a motion to approve the July 30, 2009 Minutes.  Josh seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Angela said the association’s name had been officially removed from the Wachovia lawsuit in relation to the Elevation Hotel.  She said no further action was required.

Angela said the concrete repairs at Axtel and Emmons were completed and she expected the invoice to be in line with the $6,945 bid from Zaabadick Construction LLC.

Angela explained the installation of garbage enclosures for both Axtel and Emmons had been approved by the board via email and work would be commencing soon.  Josh asked if the transformer by the Emmons Building could also be enclosed.  Gordon said Gunnison County Electric Association did not like enclosures and it would make snow removal more difficult and costly but he agreed to speak to Gunnison County Electric Association and report back to the Board.

Angela said Kurt Olson had started the initial work necessary for surveys of the land around each building but had asked if the Board wanted the more expensive, detailed survey of the entire site or if they wanted just specific sections of the land surveyed.  After discussion Lamar made a motion to defer the survey until the Spring and if snow removal had not depleted the association’s budget the detailed survey of the entire site would be requested.  Josh seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
Angela said four owners were presently in arrears on their monthly dues, two in Axtel and two in Emmons.   She explained all owners had started to make payments to reduce those balances and it was decided that if they continued to steadily reduce the arrears it would not be necessary to file a lien.  Bill reminded those present that the super priority lien only covered six months worth of dues.   Angela confirmed that all owners were within the six month period.  Angela agreed to contact Dr. Sherman regarding the monthly payments of the special assessment and request that the payments be increased during the winter months so that the assessment would be paid in full by Spring.

Angela explained McNurlin & Associates had nearly finished the 2008/09 audit and had not identified any problems or issues.

Gordon explained landscaping at the entrance to the Emmons parking lot would cost $6,000 using railroad ties and $9,000 using treated lumber.  After discussion Geri made a motion to approve the $6,000 expense if there was no deficit on the snow removal budget.  Lamar seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Angela said new competition in the valley for garbage collection and snow removal on roofs had given her an opportunity to renegotiate contracts.  Angela explained garbage collection presently had a saving of nearly $1,000 per month over the previous months and snow removal off the roofs would be completed for $40 per hour instead of $58.   Timing of snow removal off the roofs would be coordinated with CBMR.
Angela said there was presently $75,768.99 in the capital reserve and $16,978.31 in operating.  Angela confirmed the transfers between operating and capital reserve were up to date and the only outstanding invoice was the $6,945 for the new concrete.

Angela said she had been talking and emailing with Ethan regarding the 1986 Replat of Northern Lodge Sites Subdivision Agreement which gave an additional 8 parking spaces to the Emmons Building although the location of the spaces was not specified in the Agreement.   Angela said CBMR did not want to recognize the Agreement or provide parking spaces in other locations for Emmons owners.  Bill said he was familiar with the Agreement but had not spoken to Ethan and therefore could not comment on CBMR’s position.   Bill explained that Elevation and the Lodge had their own homeowner associations and therefore any allocation of parking spaces would require CBMR approval and also the approval of the homeowner associations.  Angela said the Association could bring a lawsuit against CBMR to obtain the parking spaces but that would be both expensive and uncomfortable as it would be owner against owner.  Another option would be to restrict CBMR to the 5 parking spaces allocated by their 35.6% of dues.  She explained CBMR had been receiving passes for 8 of the 15 parking spaces and CBMR asked employees not to park in the Emmons lot during peak season dates.   A long discussion followed where several different scenarios were discussed.  Josh made a motion to grant CBMR their 5 parking spots in proportion to their payment of dues and to give them the option of an additional 3 parking spots if CBMR agreed to vacate the parking lot during peak season dates.  Lamar seconded the motion and it was approved by a majority.  Bill opposed the motion.  Josh, Bill, Gordon and Angela agreed to request a meeting with Ethan to discuss the above proposal.
Josh said he had been speaking to representatives of the Elevation Spa but they had been unable to offer a proposal for VCCA owners and their guests and had suggested he contact Lynn Kiklevich.  Josh said he would report back to the Board once he had spoken to Lynn.  
Angela said she had spoken to David Leinsdorf regarding parking lot liability.  She said his opinion was that the association did carry a small amount of liability which was probably covered by the insurance policy but should probably have a sign at the entrance to the parking lot highlighting the fact that it was private property and that people were proceeding at their own risk.  Although he had not made a detailed review, he felt that Colorado law was in the association’s favor.  Bill said there was a Forest Service access road through the parking lot.  Josh said that he and Gordon had met around the buildings to discuss signage so that guests could be guided to their units via the less slippery route.  Josh said Ethan had volunteered the CBMR sign department to make the signs but as they were so busy at the present time it was agreed that The Sign Guys in Gunnison would be asked to make the first batch of signs and other signage would be delayed until the CBMR sign department could do the work.

Josh explained that at the annual meeting the Board had been requested to form two committees, one for each building, to discuss the feasibility study and the buildings.  Geri reminded everyone that any decision of the Committee was a recommendation to the Board.  It was agreed Josh would be on the Committee for Axtel and Lamar would be on the Committee for Emmons so that communication with the Board remained in place.  After discussion, Geri agreed to draft a letter and email it to Angela and the Board to review requesting volunteers for the committees and input from the owners.  Once finalized the letter would be mailed with the December invoices.

Bill explained the Forest Service had recently denied CBMR the right to enter into the NEPA process regarding lift served skiing on Snodgrass.  Bill said CBMR were presently considering their options.  Gordon encouraged owners to write letters and show their support of lifts on Snodgrass as the Forest Service letter of denial had indicated that public opinion in the valley was opposed to lifts on Snodgrass.

It was agreed the next Board meeting would be during the first week of February.

Geri welcomed Bill to the Board and said his experience and knowledge of the buildings would be very valuable to the Association.

 As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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